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"Back to School" is the best time of the year! But it takes on a special meaning this year after the way the previous school year ended.  I hope this newsletter finds 

everyone settling into the new school year and the routines that come with it.  We are excited to see the students back in the buildings! 

District Theme 

Each year we start as a staff by discussing our district theme and goals for the upcoming year.  I wanted to make sure the community was aware of those as we 

begin the school year.  Our theme for 2020-21 is, "If not us, who?" As we all know, this year will be different and bring on many challenges to the school district. 

This theme was chosen to show that despite whatever this school year throws our way, we will embrace the challenge. We don't have the option as a district to 

hang our heads, feel sorry for the situation, or become overwhelmed by the circumstances because we take our responsibility to educate the students very serious-

ly.  And it has to be done well!  So if we don't take on the challenge, who will?  That is our job, and we are going to do it to the best of our abilities no matter what 

is in store!  

Positive Progress 

As we all know, the news has been a little bit of a downer lately, so I felt the need to point out all of the positive progress throughout the district.  Below is a list of 

new and positive items as we start 2020-21: 

Lakeview Preschool will open its doors in 2020-21 

Lakeview Jr./Sr. High School renovations are well underway after passing a bond in 2019 

The new elementary reading curriculum was showing positive results in the first year 

The district grew over 40 students this year to now exceed 940 students 

Platte Center has undergone classroom and gym remodels over the last year 

Donations of over $30,000 to charities from staff members 

93.3% graduation rate in 2019-20 

Lakeview now offers over 20 internships, job shadow, and apprenticeship opportunities 

Follow on Social Media 

Follow @aaronplasLCS on Twitter or “Lakeview Community Schools” on Facebook to learn more about the district and stay connected with current events involv-

ing the Lakeview Vikings! 

Assumption of Positive Intentions 

Lakeview Community Schools will work extremely hard throughout 2020-21 to provide the best possible education for students, create a positive environ-

ment, and be a place of stability. We pledge to do our best, regardless of the circumstances. With that, things will not look the same in 2020-21 as they 

have in previous years. Due to mandatory health protocols, there will be more restrictions, guidelines, and rules we must follow. As we begin this journey 

through the "new normal," please help us by assuming positive intentions from the district. Everything is happening with the goals of keeping kids in school 

and ensuring safety.  As we all continue to work our way through these uncharted territories, let's provide each other with grace, understanding, patience, 

and an assumption of positive intention. Lakeview is a special place because of the people, and we will get through this together!   
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The faculty and staff of Christ Lutheran School welcomed students to campus on Wednesday, 

Aug. 12th after the extended time away from the school buildings.  This year’s school theme is 

“Rooted in Christ” based on Colossians 2:6-7 “So then just as you received Christ Jesus as Lord, continue 

to live your lives in Him, rooted and built up in Him, strengthened in the faith as you were taught, and over-

flowing with thankfulness.”   

A new school year brings many new and exciting aspects to CLS.  Our Preschool teacher, 

Mrs. Cassandra Splittgerber, is using a new curriculum this year called Creative Curriculum.      Miss 

Alison Rudolph, who instructs grades K-1, will implement a new curriculum called Superkids for Kin-

dergarten reading.  Miss Jennifer Weber, our 5th-8th grade teacher, and the other teachers will use 

the learning platform Canvas this year.  All the teachers, including Mrs. Colleen Belitz, are enjoying 

their classroom updates.   They look forward to using the training regarding interactive whiteboards, 

classroom document and video cameras, and other technology which will enhance learning whether 

on campus or off campus this year. We thank the faculty, staff, and volunteers who prepared the 

school for this new year.  Finally, we also thank Holmberg Heating and Air for greatly improving the 

school’s air systems by fitting them with UV sanitizers. These units effectively eliminate allergens, 

germs, and mold.   

Christ Lutheran School welcomes Mrs. Miriam Murray as our new 2nd-4th grade teacher.  Miri-

am, her husband, Kyle, and two children moved from Alma, KS.  Since graduating from Concordia 

University, Nebraska in 1999, she has experience teaching in combined classroom situations.  Miriam 

has gifts in art and music which she utilizes in her classroom as well as playing guitar for chapel ser-

vices.    Miriam’s husband is a retired law enforcement officer.  Her children enjoy 4H activities, fam-

ily hiking, and other outdoor activities.    

 

On Monday, August 10, the PTL and faculty welcomed families to Back to School Night.  This 

year the format was a small group tour.  Families were organized by last name and met at the front 

door by the head teacher, Miss Weber.  After hearing more about new arrival procedures, the fami-

lies were shown the classroom updates and were given a few minutes to become familiar with the 

teachers.  Next the families moved to see the Preschool and Early Childcare space.  Afterward, each 

small group walked to the church to visit the different table booths with information from the PTL 

and Building Committee.   

We are excited to announce a new ministry of Christ Lutheran – Columbus.  The Christ Lu-

theran Early Childhood Community opens in August with After School Care beginning in September 

for CLS families.  This new ministry will continue to expand its hours of operation as staff is added.  

The director is Mrs. Janelle Asche and she is assisted by the Lead Teacher Mrs. Amy Jenkinson.  

These two women are excited for the opportunities presented by this new ministry.  For more in-

formation about Christ Lutheran Early Childhood Community, please email Mrs. Asche at 

jasche@christlutheran.esu7.org.  

mailto:jasche@christlutheran.esu7.org
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St. John’s is so excited to kick off another year as we “Choose Joy”.  “He has 
done great things for us and we are filled with joy.”   
Psalm 126:3 
 
We will enjoy 41 phenomenal students this year.  All our spectacular teachers; 
Miss Warneke which will teach the 5th to 8th graders;  Mrs. Evans which will 
teach our 2nd to 4th graders;  and our newest addition to the teachers Miss 
Betterton which will teach our Kindergarten to 1st graders.  We would like to 
welcome Mrs. Reese to our teachers aid staff for the Little Room. 
 
We will have 8 Pre-Kindergarten students and 7 students in the preschool 
class.   We welcome back Miss Ruth and her new teachers aid Miss Judy!   
 
The teachers and staff are excited to have the kids back in the classrooms! 
 
Please pray for our students and staff for a healthy, safe and blessed year 
2020-2021! 
 
“Choose Joy” 
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Imagine being a frontiersman exploring a territory that had never seen a human footprint. As 

you approach a small hill, what will be on the other side—something breathtakingly beautiful 

or something that could devour you?  This metaphor probably reflects the mindset of admin-

istrators, teachers, staff and students as they begin the 2020-2021 school year at Lakeview 

High School—a totally new experience--what will be over that hill--and the next one?  

 

Many changes and numerous modifications have been implemented to accommodate the toll 

COVID-19 has wreaked on our society in general and our schools in particular. 

 

Likewise, The Lakeview Education Foundation’s ability to fundraise has been dramatically af-

fected. Since the postponement of the scheduled Big Red Night, due to a scheduling conflict 

with the Cattlemen’s Banquet and because of the current Pandemic, the fifth annual Dick 

Kamm Memorial Tournament scheduled for August 23, 2020 was cancelled. Safety for our golf 

participants as well as being able to create a relaxing and fun experience was the primary rea-

son for the decision. Without these two events, the Foundation’s ability to fund scholarships 

for deserving Lakeview seniors will be taxed more than usual.  

 

Again the Foundation thanks all donors and a special thank you for those who have continued 

to sponsor a “Full Hole” ($250) for the golf tourney that did not happen. Any Full Hole spon-

sorship this year also includes a one-year family LEF membership ($50 value) free. This mem-

bership includes the monthly newsletter and (2) two tickets to a sporting event. 

 

Please send donations to Dr. Aaron Plas, LEF treasure. 

 

 “An investment in the Lakeview Education Foundation is an investment in our 

School, our Students, our Future.” 
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Booster Club has lots of new Lakeview items and will be at all the 

home football games. Call Crystal Klug at 402-910-1289 to set up a 

time to shop for your Lakeview gear! 
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